
 
 

 
 

To the Referees and their respective National Federation  

 

FIN - LAITINEN Jonas  / KORJA Miro  

FRA - COCHARD Coralie / HERY Victoria  

FRA - GASMI Karim / GASMI Raouf 

ISL - SIGURJÓNSSON Arnar / PETURSSON Svavar 

LTU - MYKOLAITIS Laurynas / SNIUREVICIUS Gytis 

MDA - COVALCIUC Alexei / COVALCIUC Igor 

MNE - MITROVIC Novica / VESOVIC Miljan 

NOR - ARNTSEN Kjersti (IHF) / ROEN Guro 

RUS - ALPAIDZE Viktoria / BEREZKINA Tatyana 

RUS - KIYASHKO Alexey / KISELEV Dmitry   

SRB - ANTIC Vanja  / JAKOVLJEVIC Jelena 

SWE - KUTAGIC Mirza / WETTERWIK Mattias 

 

Basle, 3 May 2013  

 

GRTP course in Granollers, Spain 

 

Dear Friends, 

  

It is a pleasure to be able to confirm officially the invitation of your referee couple to the IHF 

course under the Global Referee Training Programme (GRTP), which will be held in Granollers 

during the period of Tuesday, June 25 (arrival at the latest 20:00 at Barcelona airport) and 

Monday, July 1, 2013 (departure in the morning).  

 

Members and lecturers of the IHF Playing Rules and Referees Commission will provide the 

instruction, and several matches for each couple will serve as a basis for evaluation and analysis. 

Testing of physical fitness and rules knowledge (in English) will also be on the agenda. Course 

language will be only English.  
 

The expenses related to the travel of your referees to Barcelona airport are on your federation’s 

account. In order to arrange the pick-up from Barcelona airport you are kindly requested to 

communicate your travel arrangements to the Granollers Club Manager Pep Blanchard (e-mail: 

bmgranollers@bmgranollers.e.telefonica.net, +34 655870435). 

Local expenses for hotel, food and transportation will be borne by the IHF in collaboration with 

the local organizer. Accommodation will be at 

 

Hotel Atenea 

C/Magallanes esq C/Arago s/N 

08400 Granollers – Barcelona 

Spain 

Phone: +34 93 879 4820; Fax: +34 938793461 

E-mail: ateneav@cityhotels.es 



 
 

 
 

As for the visa formalities you are kindly requested to contact the Royal Spanish Handball 

Federation (address details as below). 

 

Royal Spanish Handball Federation 

Calle Ferraz 16-2° 

ES-28008 MADRID 

Spain 

Phone: +34-91-548 35 58 / +34-91-548 13 55 

 +34-91-547 55 62 / +34-91-541 99 52 

Fax:  +34-91-542 70 49 / +34-91-542 71 50 

E-mail: rfebm@rfebm.com 

Website: www.rfebm.com 

 

Please determine immediately if a visa is required for travelling from your country to Spain. If so, 

please start the application process immediately. Please contact the IHF Head Office and the Royal 

Spanish Handball Federation (address details as above) for assistance, if you believe that an 

additional statement from the IHF regarding the official nature of this event and its importance for 

the referees could be helpful. 

 

IHF/PRC chairman Manfred Prause and IHF/PRC member Ramón Gallego (e-mail address: 

ramongs1@gmail.com) are the coordinators of this course. Mr. Gallego is available to answer 

questions related to the programme, arrival/departures and other practical matters. Questions 

regarding the status of your referees in relation to the IHF/GRTP programme should be 

addressed to IHF/PRC member Roland Bürgi (roland-h.buergi@hotmail.com )  

 

Please confirm the participation of your referees to the IHF Head Office (ihf.office@ihf.info) and 

Ramón Gallego no later than May 9, 2013. If we do not hear from you by then, we must replace 

your referees with others who are on our waiting list.  

 

With our best regards, 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

INTERNATIONAL HANDBALL FEDERATION 

 

 
Amal Khalifa    Manfred Prause 

Managing Director   PRC Chairman 

mailto:roland-h.buergi@hotmail.com

